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Village Manager's Report 
Week ending August 17, 2018 
 
Meetings scheduled for next week: 
 

· Monday, Aug. 20: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 
· Tuesday, Aug. 21: 

o Citizen Police Oversight Committee, 7:30 p.m., room 102 
 

· Wednesday, Aug. 22: 
o Disability Access Committee, 7 p.m., Oak Park Public Library, 834 Lake 

St. 
o Community Design Commission, 7 p.m., room 101 
o Historic Preservation Commission Architectural Review Committee, 

7:30 p.m., room 215 
o Liquor Control Review Board, 7:30 p.m., room 124 

 
· Thursday, Aug. 23: 

o No meetings scheduled 
 

· Friday, Aug. 24: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 
Aggregation enrollment begins – The Village’s new electricity aggregation contractor 
MC Squared Energy Services, LLC (mc2) began mailing letters this week to residential 
and small business customers eligible to participate in the Community Choice 
Electricity Aggregation Program. Customers already enrolled in the program do not 
have to take any action. Those whose energy is provided by another vendor can 
enroll by following the instructions in the letter to contact mc2 directly. The enrollment 
period ends Sept. 4. Details on the new contract are posted on the Village website. 
 
Mosquito spraying update –Desplaines Valley Mosquito Abatement District trucks 
were back in Oak Park Monday (Aug. 13) spraying after weather had postponed the 
activity from the previous week. This was the second time the district has sprayed 
this year, but indications are it will not be the last. Officials say they likely will 
continue to spray here each week as long as West Nile virus continues to be found in 
samples of mosquitoes collected from traps in Oak Park. Staff is continuing to follow 
the lead of public health officials and urging residents to take precautions against 
getting bitten. More information is posted on the Village website... 
  
New Fire station look – New overhead doors have been installed at the Central Fire 
Station on Euclid Avenue. The bright red doors, in keeping with the traditional fire 
department color theme, are not about looks, however. The new doors replaced ones 
that were at least 15 years old and in near constant need of maintenance and repair. 

https://www.oak-park.us/news/electric-aggregation-program-enrollment-begins-0
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ep9mo9ogrMGvhsS6nzjqm1XvOZvFkhEz10AjVK31UHWgAfBH8Sa4vTTLdC2nHPtk59acKlI5czL1nIUDZkSAQBiW2xAJEcU3N05lhcW7hjudnKaEfSGyfwMAsBNuXVWwZ1t6OZgohLMw0J7sa1SqO8jLct3vMaF4KLDEuycU-GgclJ4d8qDoXfs5rW5ehYWEP650nrGYCdeGq_YNOinRPqng8zF2gLshW8JC7LI0jXa_j8JfESMbsGyovv-iv8TfPGnTVdH2lLqIyterMHBsragN4WF6UbRKnoqT0wrwVKw=&c=7jhV51ehk8yf47SGHhStUyvhl1BtWwwWgZmeOUmfxkrpcjPvGGd1fQ==&ch=DX1goCcwO7QxeZBMDno3tZr86dfR7kPv1uzYOCs2KtHSoQhCUk15YA==
https://www.oak-park.us/village-services/health-department/west-nile-virus


Page 2 of 2 
 

Reliable doors that can be raised quickly are essential when the call for emergency 
services comes, which is why the project was part of the 2018 Capital Improvement 
Plan. The new doors also allow for more natural light into the station and are 
insulated for better energy efficiency. The 2019 CIP contains funds to replace the 
aging doors in the other two fire stations. 
 
North Avenue survey update – Residents still have time to help guide the future of 
North Avenue by sharing their views via an online survey at  www.oak-
park.us/northavenuesurvey. Input gathered through the survey will help create a plan 
for North Avenue that builds on assets, addresses issues and strengthens the 
economic and aesthetic appeal of the district. The survey is being conducted by 
Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning (CMAP) on behalf of the Village, the City of 
Chicago and the North Avenue District neighborhood association. More information is 
posted online - just click here. 
 
Boulevards project – The intersection of South Boulevard and Clinton Avenue will be 
closed to traffic for approximately four weeks beginning Monday (Aug. 20). South 
Boulevard traffic will be re-routed at Kenilworth Avenue to Randolph Street during the 
closure. Three days of sewer work is scheduled to begin next week on South 
Boulevard between Home Avenue and Marion Street. Water main work on South 
Boulevard at Clinton Avenue required shutting off water service for about eight hours 
on Thursday (Aug. 16), but residents were notified well in advance. The new water 
main along North Boulevard has been installed, all service connections transferred 
and the main fully active. North Boulevard remains closed during work hours at 
Clinton Avenue, but access to private driveways is being maintained.  Periodic 
notifications and project schedule changes are posted online at www.oak-
park.us/boulevards. 
 
Street resurfacing and repairs – The season's second and final round of resurfacing 
projects is now underway.  Work includes resurfacing four blocks, reconstructing six 
blocks and rehabilitating four parking lots. In the meantime, paving to finish up the 
first round of street resurfacing projects began this week. Patching and crack filling of 
various other streets has been completed, with microsurfacing expected to follow in 
the next few weeks. 
 
Miscellaneous construction updates – Coordinating various utility tasks has delayed 
the work on the Lake Street frontage of the District House development at Euclid 
Avenue, but activity should resume next week. Pavement removal began in the alley 
between Elmwood and Ridgeland avenues and north of Roosevelt Road, as alley 
projects progress toward a mid-September wrap up. Construction continues at the 
Albion development at Lake Street and Forest Avenue as staff continues to monitor 
steps to ensure safe pedestrian and traffic flow. Planning is underway for a late 
August topping-off ceremony for the Lincoln development project on South Boulevard 
at Harlem Avenue. 
 
Public Works activities – The Streets Division has begun installing and replacing 
signs and refreshing thermoplastic streets markings in intersections along routes 
designated as Safe Routes to Schools, an Illinois the Department of Transportation 
program to improve safety and promote healthy alternatives for children to get to and 
from school. 

### 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-rP_nBMsA-QCQb6v_yRumuyfECvMYdoSDHdzD_3lNgEPVz4n9ZaFPs3-sf4YBYyRyACEuJIzlAwaItbreZCHVEh-Ac8T8M2on9MZtHdEqXd9HoJOxEkJP0ovc4sr4-rMk4HhS7xymmYTkvVMXVZUqPlpApColx0YbOsFM14eqM5hEjUexttqFvT-o-0U-UfwMKzWD3ZYPTq1hdsBGBjCrvMTt0oSZiqU7eFqr0RGSw3CWO_MSOadTz-9ULHo7LyemeQDUfATlyBzy_v8Tra1XCO8k8QQPXPD0NocW6qX1r_Kpr34LAfKMofswGpPDqwjq9DMSmqXipE9lREiSnM_Lo9rllAK18PgztW3E6ImuZJLavR1fGscxFnQCx3nXF_evgf9PdfmSIodHWY8rpcpIbkXQUF2s8ugGdpBHgMgQ0mehLYbGWtrV-GVs2k3SJCmK_9PDSkRy0w0S9YBuYcymA_tJB3X0c5cWy199NfUVck19pD8XVbQthDaFGlIKu-9OB-9PsgyetPxOUWei9PmkY_u4kUD-yyf0xqs_ASKlwVQBWXjszMMyQVm2XbLrjhy3sFTOuUJ2hf2zrSig-EFQUfdfYSFHLJpanUkGyl3zmt58CHkiD2iuu-c3CRDWb4HJ-LWuxiOAN7SXbIa1WoyvLB72m8gK7957xgjn9OkPL19OWq5yInaN-SYEvGonxGQDOfggoLJaH6kGEbDpFx1WPGf7aOag2Ca-Hd2eKWeQxkuIohMD67Q2Ji2WvKUMoidOEQ-cYAF9gxd-h8TE7bCArMHD2YHsvN9Lz8EdsaP9cr1ihX4dD56QqhVsKl756wp_adLAJNPA2qW6LDGJZ_rjCVY-80mpgKSb9S80O-Mt0c9bgmVlvzAi61iJuoDAoJ7PQhFCaYsvS9HU1dWSRYpKH44WyNzikgBqZvvOEcSBBbZqljWrA8e-PE416Xizi50AtaCr9P6rleRAuUUVUiwSEZ6BurOlePuok0ywhpzgvaWfB1wev0cfI0fSP00wfRL9EuqVwML0y41K476aFYq2WiX9Yqma4hOJVhdk6t8a3RWx-qB-MUzXIh3unc4DrlmXgrYMg8-Mzi7XEdUY9vuwBmeHNJ_FsFFpQWnDKgUo5iEBjSVyvyPDeqL1gjG0CmQduCO9yIFZnPBZvoVtQk0XiUwqY1yEVe8ANqaYegPPvX6BgdSJ94dYh4gwc3Hzy_n4nB0iDdSVreQuqEnje6Nn-E58ZvYuQBnfqsjg4qORRw-yoEGYmkwCinv_sCdx8NtOeY0u6exd_K94n2_dpyA2scEzfX9c0uyrCnhHyj6ustj4u4nI7BVXxS0tcfiClld&c=shvETfhhXZm1Nfm6qPXmyEorjttyZdFaiR5NLu2mM1mLs57x3CS75Q==&ch=AeGnigkSTn6IKqYXuDWs0C7odnQNGZXgkocT9XCKdHa-HFbaUfpCJg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-rP_nBMsA-QCQb6v_yRumuyfECvMYdoSDHdzD_3lNgEPVz4n9ZaFPs3-sf4YBYyRyACEuJIzlAwaItbreZCHVEh-Ac8T8M2on9MZtHdEqXd9HoJOxEkJP0ovc4sr4-rMk4HhS7xymmYTkvVMXVZUqPlpApColx0YbOsFM14eqM5hEjUexttqFvT-o-0U-UfwMKzWD3ZYPTq1hdsBGBjCrvMTt0oSZiqU7eFqr0RGSw3CWO_MSOadTz-9ULHo7LyemeQDUfATlyBzy_v8Tra1XCO8k8QQPXPD0NocW6qX1r_Kpr34LAfKMofswGpPDqwjq9DMSmqXipE9lREiSnM_Lo9rllAK18PgztW3E6ImuZJLavR1fGscxFnQCx3nXF_evgf9PdfmSIodHWY8rpcpIbkXQUF2s8ugGdpBHgMgQ0mehLYbGWtrV-GVs2k3SJCmK_9PDSkRy0w0S9YBuYcymA_tJB3X0c5cWy199NfUVck19pD8XVbQthDaFGlIKu-9OB-9PsgyetPxOUWei9PmkY_u4kUD-yyf0xqs_ASKlwVQBWXjszMMyQVm2XbLrjhy3sFTOuUJ2hf2zrSig-EFQUfdfYSFHLJpanUkGyl3zmt58CHkiD2iuu-c3CRDWb4HJ-LWuxiOAN7SXbIa1WoyvLB72m8gK7957xgjn9OkPL19OWq5yInaN-SYEvGonxGQDOfggoLJaH6kGEbDpFx1WPGf7aOag2Ca-Hd2eKWeQxkuIohMD67Q2Ji2WvKUMoidOEQ-cYAF9gxd-h8TE7bCArMHD2YHsvN9Lz8EdsaP9cr1ihX4dD56QqhVsKl756wp_adLAJNPA2qW6LDGJZ_rjCVY-80mpgKSb9S80O-Mt0c9bgmVlvzAi61iJuoDAoJ7PQhFCaYsvS9HU1dWSRYpKH44WyNzikgBqZvvOEcSBBbZqljWrA8e-PE416Xizi50AtaCr9P6rleRAuUUVUiwSEZ6BurOlePuok0ywhpzgvaWfB1wev0cfI0fSP00wfRL9EuqVwML0y41K476aFYq2WiX9Yqma4hOJVhdk6t8a3RWx-qB-MUzXIh3unc4DrlmXgrYMg8-Mzi7XEdUY9vuwBmeHNJ_FsFFpQWnDKgUo5iEBjSVyvyPDeqL1gjG0CmQduCO9yIFZnPBZvoVtQk0XiUwqY1yEVe8ANqaYegPPvX6BgdSJ94dYh4gwc3Hzy_n4nB0iDdSVreQuqEnje6Nn-E58ZvYuQBnfqsjg4qORRw-yoEGYmkwCinv_sCdx8NtOeY0u6exd_K94n2_dpyA2scEzfX9c0uyrCnhHyj6ustj4u4nI7BVXxS0tcfiClld&c=shvETfhhXZm1Nfm6qPXmyEorjttyZdFaiR5NLu2mM1mLs57x3CS75Q==&ch=AeGnigkSTn6IKqYXuDWs0C7odnQNGZXgkocT9XCKdHa-HFbaUfpCJg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-rP_nBMsA-QCQb6v_yRumuyfECvMYdoSDHdzD_3lNgEPVz4n9ZaFPs3-sf4YBYyRV_2fBXayGIpXLzTRQih3v1JrMxUZTUSGnS2Czoj4wCZ6gGagQb7Xk3TAOeZ9R0AxW5YSJ7T7g3704KLUCmjjzYZ28iOhSRY2hiaFtvlHPB2LwH9pD4udm9bl55LoK5tzpz3Smzdu4IU2WMIYTrY3H0Ascix65DjZY6AcNIz7CH3hIs5yeGlU1lQestBaDaCKxgczBZTLhHdAcD94dLKYPjyPPzUWOWaalPqb02pMGOeGBV2LnW2des18PjCAQDORR1D6rDRQ1uZT1KJa7ay3cWzVKE7Rw691E-znSQ2shgU6j5JFtKzSy1wjPmcAF1fZi6y5k61JczgCHsZJ21lPP5gFgmAcsFl89_2oQC1J4TDIR695Tn630LfpJKziTzSmbSZgO8eQGnFsDXXOb-y6849EZXlzEYI8JSopFyad8zS_8W7V_8v5TZpSAv0H9-OBFczhh6Ek8i-ZWFhZiGohh541sf-wdSx9WOnjIKA2WH04nNq4qWh26pcncmQL5PTqfAaVNQBOoID_vlwkYARBiAezo6J0XKlGOsYLSRpakGvq2ugqh8dLUpRJSoZdlOuX5BhzEuoEgLeOQAlJEVfq97W5-CfJiXD0kXfI6u-MWf9wDt8ReUajDrarSULlx-4TOJzz7u5oTc8_rHw1omazJ9eUro-KNKYQBNevZLDzZKZDmhHnZK807iYeKoC5IQKSydI2Ou6-J73j6y3aT8i1gggrEr0wLc2mItrr80p6z4Jd7k0oZU0bP8sQcl_KNp0no0825FV029TWzDTFhLII0VOxECFFS7QWfez7Frc4Oehc2LmylQZ_Q0LLjuW-cfnSOOMvYoE0AjLQQYPfi4CDkvSqT-O58b5QtEEcw6K_EjXPiexaGLall_NRUwBUkEM_0f9fx5yobrZo92NME1w64JJin8Ex4Me6BFvBpFhj2uJWgLYlXX3dY4VNduU1-lmcS-7_if_rVrSfGL8FrXkNieeLbDi2F0jQhAhz1jnGBoStHDivk1PgG5FhRm_KC-_5D51TdgWH6EvgQBnUe8QMT7xPw2IcfFJkteT-DV94Wdfcn-Qp6FPKp5UneOY9vZoU15VTQtzwUtOaXrm-cV9TqvCEgnMtih3AierLjgxko8HgdIm8u4t4FNko-_g8Q0MYunCiUuT8SzYnXRvloivq6komFdSakym2&c=shvETfhhXZm1Nfm6qPXmyEorjttyZdFaiR5NLu2mM1mLs57x3CS75Q==&ch=AeGnigkSTn6IKqYXuDWs0C7odnQNGZXgkocT9XCKdHa-HFbaUfpCJg==
http://www.oak-park.us/boulevards
http://www.oak-park.us/boulevards
https://apps.gisconsortium.org/MapOfficePublic/Default.aspx?extent=1116323.719,1890430.435,1148146.636,1913477.310&map=vector&co=Oak%20Park-Safe%20School%20Route-0
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